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Oluﬁsayo 031b0du Proposed Revision R9-2011-0073

L

From: "Cirit, Handan" <CiritH@san-clemente.org>

To: Olufisayo Osibodu <oosibodu@waterboards.ca.gov>

Date: 2/2/2012 11:08 AM

Subject: Proposed Revision R9-2011-0073

CC: "Rebensdorf, David" <RebensdorfD@san-clemente.org>, "Michael Welch(mwelc...

Attachments: Proposed Revisions to Order No R9-2011-0073.docx

Hi Fisayo,

Please see attached for the proposed revisions to items 7 & 8 of the Tentative Order and the proposed deletion
of Item 3 of the G. Special Provisions of the Amended Master Reclamation Permit. We are looking forward
approval of the Permit Amendment by the Board. This is the last item remaining for the City to receive SRF loan
funding for the project and to proceed with the construction bidding to expand the recycled water facilities.
Thank you for giving us further opportunity to comment on the proposed Permit.

Handan Cirit P.E

Principal Civil Engineer (contract)
City of San Clemente

Phone: (949) 361-6128

Fax: (949) 361-8316

e-mail: cirith@san-clemente.org
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FINDINGS:

7. The State Water Resources Control Board Recycled Water Policy states that the appropriate
way to address salt and nutrient issues is through the development of regional or
subregional salt and nutrient management plans. The Regional Board adopted Resolution
No. R9-2010-0125 on November 10, 2010 which endorsed the Guidelines for
Salinity/Nutrient Management Planning in the San Diego Region (salt and nutrient

management plan guidelines). ! The salt and nutrient management plan guidelines

establish a standardized approach and framework for developing salinity and nutrient

idelines—The City's recycled water use areas are within the
Prima Deshecha Hydrologic Subarea (HSA 901.31 and the Segunda Deshecha Hydrologic
Subarea (HSA 901.32). Neither of these small coastal sub-basins is within any groundwater
basin identified by the State of California Department of Water Resources in Bulletin No.
118 California’s Groundwater. In accordance with criteria established in the salt and
nutrient management plan guidelines, the Prima Deshecha and Segunda Deshecha sub-
basins are defined as "Tier D" groundwater basins where recycled water use is in

compliance with existing Basin Plan groundwater quality objectives. The adopted salt and

nutrient management plan guidelines do not require the preparation of salt and nutrient
management plans for Tier D basins. If in the future Tier D basins are required to have salt
and nutrient management plans prepared, the City of San Clemente will prepare a planin
accordance with a timeline mutually agreed upon between the Regional Water Quality
Control Board and the City of San Clemente.

REQUIREMENTS:
Delete Requirement No. 3:
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